
                                       PLANNING BOARD 

                                        OCTOBER 1, 2020 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman LaFurney with the Pledge of 

Allegiance at 7:00 PM. Attending were Chairman LaFurney, Vice Chairman Carmen 

Papa, Tony Murabito, Mike Sullivan, Diane Miano, and Chuck Thomas. 

 

The minutes of the September meeting were accepted as read by Carman Papa 

second- Chuck Thomas. All in favor. 

 

A motion was made to open the Public Hearing for Dario Stipisic minor 

subdivision by Chairman LaFurney. There was no one present in the audience to 

discuss this matter. The Public Hearing stayed open and the board commenced 

with other business. 

CORRESPONDENCE- A letter was received from Carl Emmons Jr, Code 

Enforcement, regarding the W D Malone Muck Road mine. Code Enforcement 

states there is no problems with the mining permit and operation. 

OLD BUSINESS and Public Hearing- Mr. Stipisic needs to furnish the board 7 full 

size Plats and 1 Mylar to be stamped and signed. He also needs to provide signed 

authorization to an individual to process the paperwork with Oswego County. The 

final approval was placed on hold for the required paperwork. A motion was 

made by Diane Miano – second Carmen Papa to close the public hearing at 7:31 

PM. All in favor. 

NEW BUSINESS- Linda Lyons of Peat Bed Road was present tonight , with neighbor 

Paulette Pannozzo, to discuss the need of a area variance to replace a burned out 

garage with a 24’ x 24” movable shed which would be placed 8 foot from the 

property line. She produced letters from both neighbors stating they had no 

problems with the placement of the shed. The board will wait for Carl Emmons 

written approval. Carmen would like to look up all the particulars before the 

Planning Board makes any decisions. Mike Fogel, Attorney for W D Malone, was 



present tonight to highlight all points of the mine permit. We have received the 

necessary application and all the DEC paperwork. A motion was made by Carmen 

Papa- second Chuck Thomas to have a Public Hearing November 5, 2020. All in 

favor. Chairman LaFurney asked Mr. Fogel to check with W D Malone on the 

average number of trucks in a 30 day period that traveled to and from the  Harris 

Hill Road mine. “Just for information”. Heather Ladd was in attendance tonight to 

observe the meeting. A motion was made by Chairman LaFurney- second Carmen 

Papa to create a subcommittee to create a job description for the Planning Board 

Secretary. The subcommittee will be Mike LaFurney, Carmen Papa and Diane 

Miano. Carmen Papa also suggested he would like the audio minutes emailed to 

all board members after the meetings. The feasibility of this will be checked. 

 

A motion was made at 7:38 PM by Carmen Papa- second Chuck Thomas to 

adjourn the meeting. All in favor. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

Donna Whitcomb- Secretary 


